PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Annual General Meeting held 29th May 2008 in the Village Hall
Police

PC Henry Clissold, Beat Manager, and Sergeant Kerry Lawes, supervisor of Alderbury station, attended to report back on previous queries and answer any questions.   Henry advised that the “virtual pavement” (a wide white line) which has been suggested for one side of Common Road would be cautionary only;  there would be no legal implications.   The idea is to encourage pedestrians to walk on it, rather than on both sides of the road.    The Police are in favour of such “virtual pavements”, where appropriate, to increase pedestrian safety.   A Parish Councillor asked about the continuing problem of speeding through the village. Henry reported that there had been no further developments on reducing speeding through the village.   He replied to a query that 30 mph repeater signs in the village would render the 30 mph limit invalid, as there are street lights at the required distance apart.   On being asked what more he could do to reduce speeding, Henry replied that a traffic survey had been done and the Police have agreed that there is a problem.   The Safety Camera visits four sites in the village regularly to try to address the problem.   (Later in the meeting, the Parish Council decided to write to the Chief Constable that Whiteparish is unhappy with the speeding through the village and asking him to look again at what procedures are/can be used to reduce speeding in the village.   The Parish Council also agreed to write to WCC asking how the profile of Whiteparish’s 30 mph limit could be raised and for a list of measures that exist for reducing speeding.)   Henry was also asked about the Community Speed Watch Initiative and whether this could be done in Whiteparish.   He replied that a trial scheme was taking place in the Downton area.   If it is successful, a policy will be written and rolled out across the county.   He stated that a volunteer(s) from Whiteparish would then be requested by the Police to be trained to carry out the initiative.   A member of the public commented that the speed cameras should be set up in the early morning and evening rush hours when there is most traffic and speeding, rather than during the day.   Henry agreed that he would pass this request on to the Camera Safety Unit.   When there were no more questions, the Chairman thanked the two police officers for attending and they left.

Public Question/Statement time

Before the meeting started, the Chairman thanked the greater than usual number of villagers for coming.   He asked whether there were any questions/comments.   One person commented that the Parish Council came in for some criticism which, in his view, was not justified.    He felt that it would help if the Parish Council came up with more information and explanation on their thinking on such topics.   The Chairman thanked him and stated that the Parish Council were going to look at improving their communication with the village.   Another comment was made that the flooding on Brickworth Road outside Richmond Farm seemed to have been made worse by the recent digging out work carried out there by WCC.   The very poor state of Common Road surface was also commented on;  the Clerk had contacted WCC about this and there is no funding for repairs on such roads this financial year.   However, Common Road is on the list for repairs/re-surfacing for 2009/2010.   The Chairman then opened the Parish Council Annual General meeting.

Election of Officers

The Chairman and Vice-Chairman, Trevor King and John LeQuesne respectively, were re-elected unopposed.   Representatives on Parish Council committees and outside bodies were then elected;  the list of councillors on the notice board and the website will be updated.

Village Design Statement

The Chairman stated that the Parish Council were pleased that great interest had been expressed by villagers in helping to produce a Village Design Statement.   A number of people had come to offer their services but the Clerk had received apologies from quite a lot of 

people who were away, either on holiday (it being half-term) or working away.   Three Parish Councillors offered to help with a VDS:  Sheila Campbell, Richard Clewer and Sarah Hornby.   Sarah agreed to arrange the inaugural meeting of a committee to produce a VDS.   She will invite all those who have expressed interest but if there is anyone else who would like to be involved please let her know (preferably by e-mail  sarahhornby@btinternet.com or, if not, phone 01794 885815).   District Councillor 

Village Design Statement (continued) 

Leo Randall stated it was essential to have a member of SDC at the first meeting and that the final VDS needs to be approved by SDC to have any value as a supplementary planning guideline.   The Parish Council agreed that they would fund any reasonable expenses incurred by the project team members, if a budget is submitted and accepted by the Parish Council.    Leo also stated that it is possible to get independent expert advice rather than rely on SDC.

Matters arising from the last meeting

The Highway Agency have promised that the “Whiteparish” signs on the A36 at the end of Common Road will be replaced by 4th June.   WCC have agreed to paint 30 mph roundels on the A27 on the “red carpet” gateways to the village.

Environment

Many complaints about dog fouling have been received.   A separate notice to be placed in Steeple & Street.   Richard Clewer promised to find out who is responsible for such matters in SDC and also to ask them to do something about the fouling on “The Copse” on Highlands Way which is owned by SDC.   There have also been occasions when dogs have been out of control.   This to be included in the separate notice.   It was agreed to ask Chris Hiles at Courtens Garden Centre if he would fill the three tubs in the village centre with plants and charge them to the Parish Council, as in previous years.   Councillors expressed their appreciation of Chris Hiles’ work in filling and watering the tubs throughout the season.   The hole in the fence on Blaxwell Lane around the football ground had been repaired and almost immediately another hole had been cut.   The Parish Council has no choice but to maintain the fence as this was a legal condition of the sale of the piece of land.    The New Forest National Park Authority want to put New Forest Park signs on the A36 at Chadwell.   The Highways Agency (responsible for the A36 as a trunk road) will not allow the wooden signs already erected at other entrances to the National Park.   The Parish Council voted to write stating that they are not in favour of the only roadsign for the National Park that the Highways Agency will allow.   In their view, it will be a distraction to drivers for what is only about one minute’s driving time through the New Forest and will unnecessarily clutter up the highway.

Planning

The Parish Council discussed the siting of the mobile home on Tricky’s Paddock on Brickworth Road.   A planning application has been submitted to SDC and is being considered.   The Parish Council have recommended refusal and nothing more can be done until the planning application has been determined.   

School

Following the earlier discussion about the “virtual pavement” for Common Road, the Parish Council expressed their full support for this measure.   Mrs. Gwen Troke, the chairperson of the School Governors, was present and the Chairman thanked her for coming.    She explained the School Travelplan and promised to pass a copy of the plan to the Parish Clerk.  

ParishCouncil communications with villagers
Following the SDC consultation on housing development and comments made earlier that evening, it was agreed to consider what measures could improve the way the Parish Council communicates with villagers.   Four Parish Councillors offered to come up with ideas and bring them for discussion at the next meeting.

Length of Parish Council meetings 

The meeting did not finish until 11.15 pm, having started at 7.30 pm.   The Parish Council do appreciate that some members of the public wished to speak during the meeting but were not allowed to by the Chairman.   However, the agenda was very full and the meeting lasted far too long without allowing members to speak during the meeting.   Councillors have expressed their concern about the length of meetings and ideas for shortening future meetings are being considered.

Next Meeting 

Villagers are welcome to attend the next Parish Council Meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 10th July 2008 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.    Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Anita Boakes,


Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG

 E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com

